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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON( 0 C 205554001

August 4, 1994

The Honorable Bob Franks
United States House of

Representatives
Washington D.C. 20515-3007

P

Dear Congressman Franks:

I am responding to your letter of June 27, 1994, in which you relayed concerns
regarding cooling of stored spent fuel at, the Susquehanna Steam Electric
Station and other nuclear power plants. You requested that the NRC address
the concerns and advise you accordingly.

The NRC has been carefully evaluating the safety significance of the issues
regarding spent fuel pool cooling raised by Hessrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte.
The NRC staff has met with Hessrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte on several occasions
to gain a thorough understanding of their concerns and to present to them the
Staff's findings. Additionally, on July 8, 1994, the NRC Chairman, Dr. Ivan
Selin, met with Hessrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte to hear their concerns. I have
attached letters from the Chairman to Hr. Lochbaum (see Enclosure I) and Hr.
Prevatte (see Enclosure 2).

The concerns involve a failure to cool the spent fuel pool following a
postulated loss-of-coolant accident at the Susquehanna boiling water reactor
facility. Based on assumptions the NRC staff applied in evaluating certain
plant design features during original licensing, Messrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte
have postulated that the radiological conditions inside the plant following
the 'accident must be assumed to preclude plant operators from performing
actions necessary to cool the spent fuel pool. At the Susquehanna facility,
the normal spent fuel pool cooling system is not designed to retain its
function following a loss of coolant accident, and operator actions are
required to reestablish spent fuel pool cooling. Without spent fuel pool
cooling, pool boiling may create an adverse environment that affects the
ability to mitigate the accident.

In early 1993, the NRC staff initiated a preliminary assessment of the
specific scenario postulated by Hessrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte in response to
their concerns. The staff determined the risk posed by the scenario to be low
based on the low probability of the necessary concurrent contributing events.
Additionally, the staff's initial assessment concluded that imposition of the
postulated radiological conditions on this scenario without justification is
not warranted without further evaluation. The NRC staff expects to complete
its evaluation of concerns applicable to Susquehanna in October.

However, the staff determined that certain issues raised by Hessrs. Lochbaum
and Prevatte are valid concerns regarding the overall reliability of cooling
for the spent fuel pool. The safety significance of these concerns does not
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August 4,

The Honorable Bob Franks

warrant precipitous action by the NRC to impose restrictions on operating
nuclear plants. Rather, the staff will incorporate these concerns into a
comprehensive review of spent fuel pool storage reliability. The NRC staff
will work with Messrs. Lochbaum and Prevatte to fully consider their concerns
in the resolution of this matter.

The staff issued an information notice informing all boiling water reactor
licensees of the potential for the loss of spent fuel pool cooling
( Information Notice 93-83, "Potential Loss of Spent Fuel Pool Cooling
Following a Loss of Coolant Accident (LOCA)"). I have attached Information
Notice 93-83 as Enclosure 3. As the NRC staff reviews spent fuel pool storage
reliability, it will continue discussions with industry.

I trust this letter is responsive to your concerns.

Sincerely,

gggtnat stgnedbp
James M Tartar

James M. Taylor
Executive Director

for Operations

Enclosures: as stated
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